
From: kerri schuknecht <kerrischuknecht4@hotmail.com> 
Date: Sun, Jun 15, 2025, 12:14 p.m. 
Subject: Elmwood Homecoming Donation 
To: Hazel Pratt <peacegirlhp2@gmail.com>, Matt Stangler <stanglermatt@gmail.com> 

 

Elmwood Homecoming Committee 

Elmwood ON 
elmwoodhc2024@gmail.com 
519-379-1096 

 

June 15, 2025 

Elmwood Community Centre Board  
38 concession Rd 10 
Elmwood 

 

Dear Elmwood Community Centre Board, 

 

On behalf of the Elmwood Homecoming Committee 2024, we are pleased to inform you 
that your organization has been selected to receive a donation from the proceeds of the 
2024 Elmwood Homecoming celebration. 

Our multi-day event was a great success thanks to the support of our incredible 
community and the outstanding work by our dedicated committee members and 
volunteers. As part of our commitment to giving back, we are honoured to recognize 
organizations like the Elmwood Community Centre Board that make a lasting impact in 
Elmwood. The Elmwood Homecoming Commitee discussed where we would like the 
money to be used and have come up with the following guideline for your association:  

• Lions Park pavilion repair (within reason if able to be fixed) 

• Community Centre ball diamond repairs and maintenance including; fencing, 
grounds, bleachers etc. 

• Fountain for the pond at the Community Centre (aesthetically pleasing and improve 
pond health) 
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• Flower beds and landscaping  

• Picnic tables or benches if needed at the Community Centre or Lions Park 

• Remaining money to be put towards capital projects such as pickleball or basketball 
court at the lions park.  

 

We would like to formally present your organization with a cheque and invite you to join 
members of our committee for a brief cheque presentation and photo opportunity. This is 
a chance to acknowledge your important work, and dedication to Elmwood. Please contact 
me to arrange a night this week that would work for you after 6pm. Our homecoming 
committee had also talked about that if for some reason the Elmwood Community Centre 
Board were to no longer be a committee that the remaining donation from the Elmwood 
homecoming 2024 would than be given to the Elmwood Firefighters association or to 
Brockton to use in our community.  

 

We look forward to hearing from you and supporting the important work you do in our 
community. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Matt Stangler and Kerri Schuknecht 
Elmwood Homecoming Committee Co-Chairs 
Stanglermatt@gmail.com 

Kerrischuknecht4@hotmail.com 

519-379-1096 
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